School District of Okeechobee County



863-462-5000

700 S. W. Second Avenue Okeechobee, Florida 34974 Fax 863-462-5151

Jill Holcomb

Board Vice Chairperson
Amanda Riedel
Board Members
Joe Arnold
Melisa Jahner
Malissa Morgan

Board Chairperson

May 1, 2020

Dear Parents:

Okeechobee County Schools are now accepting zone waivers for the 2020-2021 school year. If your child is currently on a zone waiver and you wish your child to remain at their current school, you do not need to fill out a zone waiver.

You must complete a zone waiver application if:

- You would like your child to attend a school outside of his/her attendance zone next school year for the **first time**.
- If your child is moving to a next level and you would like for your child to attend a school outside of his/her attendance zone for the next school year. (ie Elementary to Middle School, Middle to High School).
- Zone waivers must be submitted electronically at this link https://forms.gle/Hm4BnzpLYKt4V38AA or at the school for which you are requesting attendance for your child for the 2020-2021 school year, if it is a new school.

Applications will be accepted beginning Friday, May 1, 2020 and ending Monday, May 18, 2020. In order for schools to plan for staff and classroom needs, applications will not be accepted after that date, Due to state class size requirements, space may be limited at your school of choice and will affect the number of waivers approved. Zone waivers may be accepted again after school starts next year, depending on available space. Please read the zone waiver form carefully to ensure that all requirements are understood. All zone waivers must be fully completed, signed, and delivered to the correct school in order to be accepted and processed during this time period.

Notification of approval or denial will be returned with report cards on or around June 26, 2020.

For further information, you may contact the Office of Student Services by calling 462-5000, ext. 260.

IMPORTANT NOTE: If your child is currently on a zone waiver and you want your child to remain at the same school, you do not have to complete a zone waiver.

Sincerely,

Lonnie Steiert

Lonnie Steiert Director Student Services